

Health and Social Care Board Gransha Park House 15 Gransha Park Clooney road L'Derry BT476FN

Ms Caroline M Kelly Via 'what do they know' request-488853-95aadc58@whatdotheyknow.com

Our Ref No: FOI 891 18

Dear Madam,

Reference - Freedom of Information Request

Thank you for your request for information. Your request was received by email on 3rd June 2018. Your request has been processed under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I have now had an opportunity to consider your request, and my response is set out below.

Unfortunately, we are restricted in our ability to report on Short Stay breaks for the quarter ending 31st December 2017 due to ongoing quality assurance work being conducted by one of the reporting Trusts. Once we are satisfied with the statistics supplied from all 5 Trusts, and all anomalies have been addressed, HSCB staff will begin their process of collation of statistics and development of the Short Stay report for quarter end 31st December 2017.

Given the delay experienced to date, we are not at this time in a position to give an indication as to when the report might be available for disclosure under FOI.

I trust you find this response helpful, however, if you are unhappy with my response, please contact me and I will initiate an internal review into this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Peter Moran Assistant Information Governance Manager HSCB – Western Offices